
Newsletter #54, Week of December 22, 2008 
 
 
The Quilters II Newsletter is published weekly during the season, and monthly during the off 
season.   
 
The purpose of the newsletter is to provide information, in advance of the Monday meeting, to 
reduce the amount of announcements and discussion at the meeting. Submissions for publication 
in the newsletter can be made through the Newsletter Submission form located in the Members 
Only section of the website. 
 
The deadline for submissions is 5 p.m. on the Thursday preceding the relevant week. The 
newsletter will then be placed on the website as soon as possible thereafter. 
 
From the Coordinator(s) 
 
From Fran –  
 
Minutes from December 15, 2008 Q2 meeting 
 
Joan Lichtenberg started the meeting while Fran lounged around in the back room. 
 
Circle Project: 
Lots of circles came back in. They are on the back wall.  
 
Show ‘n Tell” 
We had many beautiful personal quilts shown, including a very special original design that looked like a 
“Book Shelf” by Pat Davis. It will be given to a man in her life. Very appropriate for our librarian. 
 
Quattah Project.  
Jeanette Hooper sold a lot of fat quarters and had a couple winners. Gloria Colgrove will be handling this 
project in January. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Adrienne Bortell (having just returned) will give us a better break-down on finances next meeting, 
however she said we have at least $2,000. 
 
Raffle:  
Thanks to Sara Nichols and all her workers who got up early to sell at the Saturday coffees and 
Wednesday market daze’s, we made money.  
 
The winner of the Christmas quilt (quilted by Claire Fuqua) was Natalie Zook, the 3 small quilts were 
won by Lou Ann Garno, Maria Brower and Gerry McNeish. 
 
 
 



Personal Notes: 
Lou Ann Garno reports Thursday that Vel Peters husband Don is out of surgery after his triple by-pass 
and doing well. 
Maureen Roberts also had her back fusion done and is ready to recuperate. No doubt both these quilters 
will appreciate your good wishes. 
 
 

From the Editor 
 

Questions have been raised regarding the displayed size of the financial reports.   
 
The financial reports are displayed through the use of an Adobe PDF reader. The pages are created in 
other software, and converted to the PDF format. This results in certain limitations regarding the size in 
which the content of the pages can be printed. HOWEVER, the size of data displayed can be made larger 
or smaller using the “Zoom” feature of the reader. 
 
Just click on the Magnifier symbol on the tool bar, then click on the page. Each time you click on the 
page, the data display will become larger. If you right click the mouse, a menu will open which will 
permit you to select any magnification of the original from 25% to 800%.  
 
If a larger size print is required, it can be obtained from Adrienne. 
 
 


